

Belthorn Academy Primary School

Headteacher: Mrs Helen Rowan

Friday Newsletter

Week Ending: 7th February 2020



Reception – Logan King Smith

Year 2 – William Gardner

Year 4 – Ruben Donnelly

Year 6 – Sana Fatimah



Year 1 – Evie Pickering

Year 3 – Cara Farrelly

Year 5 – Sophia Georghiou

Welcome to this week's newsletter...

We started off the week with an assembly to launch Children's Mental Health Week. We discussed how people might look ok on the outside but inside they might not be ok. On Thursday we came to school with an item of clothing inside out to remember this. In school each class do mindful activities for a quick 5 minutes on a regular basis and we hope in this way we are giving the children strategies to develop resilience when they are feeling anxious or upset about something.

Our Hot Spot day was on Wednesday – well done to all those children who qualified for the raffle by arriving in school on time. Lacey and Amelia both won a £5 vouchers. The next Hot Spot day might be sooner than you think!

Today we had our half termly Baby Bells play group. Thank you to all those who attended and to Mrs Drugan and Mrs Sutcliff who organise these events. As always it was fun fun with our pre-school children.



On Wednesday next week, children in years 3 and 4 will have a visit from Blackburn museum. Richard, one of the curators will be coming to talk to the children about life in Ancient Egypt and bring artefacts to look at. We hope this session will bring the topic to life and hopefully the children will ask some

questions to further their learning.

Our end of term disco will take place next Thursday:

KS1 – 5pm – 6pm

KS2 6pm - 7pm

Food tickets and entrance tickets are available to buy through school money. Our food choice for the night is pizza.

Drinks and sweets will be available to buy on the night.



Please try to make any doctor or dentist appointments in the half term holidays or after school. We understand that some medical appointments have to be during school hours, but we are asking for proof of this if you have to take your child out of school. If you don't have

a letter, we will provide you with a card which can be stamped by the medical centre you visit. Siblings should be left to complete the day in school so that there are no unnecessary absences. Please inform the office about the day and time of appointments in advance. Thankyou.



Calling out for anyone who works in the STEM field. The children would love to meet you and ask questions. We know we have several parents who have interesting STEM based jobs, so please come and see Mr Griffiths who would be delighted to arrange for you to come in.

Attendancopoly returned today in Good Work Assembly – Year 1 won free toast on Monday, Years 3 and 4 won non uniform day – this will be next Friday and Reception won extra golden time.

Have a good weekend,

Mrs Rowan and all the Belthorn Staff.

NEXT WEEK'S MENU

Monday:

Beef Burger in a bun Quorn Burger in a bun. Chees and Tomato Pizza Pasta in Tomato Sauce Crispy cubes Mixed Vegetables Jacket Potato with cheese, baked beans or tuna Marble Cake and Custard

Tuesday:

Pork Sausages & gravy Quorn Sausages & gravy Veggie Kiev Pasta in Tomato Sauce Mashed potatoes, peas, sweetcorn Jacket Potato with Beans, Cheese or Tuna Jelly & Ice Cream

Wednesday:

Roast Beef & Yorkshire Pudding Quorn Chicken fillets Cheese and Onion Pie Pasta in Tomato Sauce Roast Potatoes Baton Carrots, Broccoli Jacket Potato with Beans, Cheese or Tuna. Mini Chocolate Donut

Thursday:

Chicken Tikka Masala with Rice and Naan Bread Quorn Steak Strips in Gravy Pasta in Tomato Sauce Cheesy cubes with herbs, Sweetcorn, Cauliflower Jacket Potato with Beans, Cheese or Tuna Jam Sponge and custard

Friday:

Salmon Fishcakes Veggie Burger Pasta in Tomato Sauce Beans, Mushy Peas, Chips Jacket Potato with Beans, Cheese or Tuna Chips Choc Ice



Belthorn Academy Primary School

Headteacher: Mrs Helen Rowan

Mr Tumble Trolley, Fresh Fruit, Fruit Pots and yoghurt are available everyday